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Special Committee on Transfer Stations Meeting Minutes
June 15, 2015
4:00 p.m.

Location:  City Council Conference Room A, Suite 425, City Hall – St. James Building; 117 West Duval Street, Suite 425

In attendance:  Council Members Bill Gulliford (Chair), Greg Anderson (arr. 4:16)
Excused: Council Member Joost
Also: Robert Campbell – Council Auditor’s Office; Crystal Shemwell – Legislative Services Division; Jeff Clements – Council Research Division;  Jeff Foster and Eric Fuller – Solid Waste Division; Peggy Sidman, Loree French and Susan Grandin – Office of General Counsel; Greg Pease – Procurement Division
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.

Meeting Convened: 4:10 p.m.
Council Member Gulliford convened the meeting and the attendees introduced themselves for the record.  
The group discussed a draft Scope of Services for a solid waste transfer station facility, opening between October 1, 2015 and October 1, 2017 (with a preference for earlier rather than later). Under the Quantities section Curtis Hart requested that some language be added regarding a specific advance notice requirement on the City’s part to enable the operator to buy equipment and make other preparations for the tonnage increase. A 9-month notice was agreed upon to allow time for permit amendments, procurement, etc.
Chief of Procurement Greg Pease stated that the Procurement Division has not yet reviewed the Scope document and would be adding some additional boilerplate procurement language.

Under the Minimum Qualifications section Curtis Hart suggested that previous experience in operating a transfer station was probably not a necessary requirement if the potential operator can obtain a DEP permit for the facility. Eric Fuller of the Solid Waste Division advocated for requiring at least some prior experience in some aspect of solid waste handling so that a company with no experience at all doesn’t win the bid and then have to learn from scratch on the job. The group decided on previous experience operating a “solid waste management facility”. Chairman Gulliford questioned the need for a line of credit or performance bond of at least $7.5 million, which seems excessive to him. The Risk Management Division will need to review and comment upon the line of credit/performance bond, insurance requirements, liability issues, etc.
Under the Centroid of Collection Areas section, Curtis Hart questioned the average tons per month calculations for the four haulers; it appeared to him that those monthly tonnages were far too low to produce the 1,200 tons per day of waste the scope document contemplates. The Solid Waste Division will verify what numbers went into the calculations and determine if there is missing tonnage being omitted from the calculations. Jeff Foster, Chief of the Solid Waste Division, said that the monthly tonnages shown in the centroid analysis are purely for information, not a guarantee of tonnages that will be delivered to the facility. Robert Campbell stated that the figures are for residential waste only and will be used by the City to recalculate its payment to the contract residential waste haulers if/when the transfer station is built. The scope does not guarantee a minimum tonnage to be delivered to the facility. Jeff Foster said that the City can control the location of the disposal of residential waste, but cannot control where haulers are required to take commercial waste. Mr. Foster cautioned that flow control may be jeopardized if the waste is going to a private rather than a City-owned facility. He believes there are Florida Supreme Court cases that limit a government’s ability to control waste flow to a private facility. Chairman Gulliford questioned the extent to which the City could impose flow control on waste originating from the Beaches cities. Jeff Foster expressed concern over the City’s ability to ensure that waste tipped at the transfer facility is then carried to the Trail Ridge Landfill and not out of county, since at that point the waste will essentially become commercial waste.
Loree French of the General Counsel’s Office said that the Florida Supreme Court’s stance on flow control has changed over time and that further research needs to be done on the current status of the legal precedent and how public versus private ownership of the transfer station affects what can or cannot be done. Mr. Foster asked for an opinion that clarifies the situation so that the Scope of Service can be drafted tightly to avoid future legal problems. Concerns were expressed about the ability of the City to mandate the operator to act in certain ways via contract.
Under the Approved Processing and Disposal Methods section, Mr. Hart questioned the rationale for a requirement scales to weigh trucks on the way out of the facility as well as upon entry, suggesting that using the tare weight of the truck should be sufficient. Jeff Foster cautioned that if the City loses flow control ability, it needs the ability to obtain the tonnage of the weight leaving the county.

In response to a question from Jeff Foster about whether the presence of potential respondents/operators in these meetings to discuss the Scope of Services could prove problematic later on if a respondent who was not present makes a legal challenge on fairness grounds, Mr. Pease said that while he has reservations about the degree to which potential proposers may have been involved to date, the full procurement process will need to be undertaken (including evaluation by Risk Management and CSPEC) in the usual way. 
Meeting Adjourned: 5:15 p.m.

Minutes:  Jeff Clements, Council Research Division
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